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Blind Creek Solar Farm 
 
The Department of Planning and Environment – Crown Lands have reviewed the revised proposal.  
 
No additional Crown land or roads have been identified as impacted by this application - Advice on 
RTS  – State Significant Development 13166280 and the previous advice relating to use and access 
to Crown land/roads/ and Lineal Infrastructure (e.g. Pipelines and/or Electricity Transmission lines) 
traversing Crown land/roads still applies .  
 
However, it was noted that there is an intention to upgrade two existing low-level crossings on 
Wrights Creek & Blind Creek. Crown Lands requests further information on the location of these 
crossings to determine if the Crown has an interest in the waterways.  If an interest is identified 
the proponent would need to engage with the Department to confirm if there is a pathway that 
facilitates the proposed upgrades.  Early engagement will be required to avoid impacts to 
development schedules. 
 
If the proponent requires further information, or has any questions, please contact Sue Shallis, 
Senior Property Management Officer in Crown Lands, on 4824 3761 or at 
sue.shallis@crownland.nsw.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Danny Young 
Manager Programs 
T 0467729213 |  E danny.young@crownland.nsw.gov.au 
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